
Russell R. McMurry, P.E., Commissioner 
One Georgia Center  
600 West Peachtree Street, NW  
Atlanta, GA 30308 

 (404) 631-1000 Main Office 

 
Via Electronic Mail 

January 12, 2022 

 

Ms. Amy Potter 

Georgia Department of Natural Resources 

Hazardous Waste Management Branch 

2 MLK Jr. Drive, S.E. 

Suite 1054, Floyd Tower East 

Atlanta, Georgia  30334-9000 

 

Re:  GDOT P.I. 0015288 Fulton County 

 

Dear Ms. Potter: 

 

The Georgia Department of Transportation has recently completed a Phase II Environmental 

Site Assessment for the existing and proposed right-of-way of the above-referenced project for 

contamination.  Soil and groundwater contamination was encountered which exceeds 

notification concentrations.  The attached report, showing the owner(s) of the property and the 

locations, is being provided for your information.  Also, attached is the signed HSRA Notification 

form.  Please review the attached report and advise if and what further actions needs to be 

taken. 

 

If you need additional information from this Office please contact Eugene Utsalo, P.E. at (404) 

608-4735. 

 

Sincerely, 

Patrick Allen, P.E. 

State Materials Engineer 

PA: GEF: EUU 
 
cc:  Eric Duff, State Environmental Administrator 
      Attn: Carla Benton-Hooks, EPM (D3 & D6) 
       Troy Hill, State Right of Way Administrator 
 Eugene Utsalo, P.E., Environmental Branch Chief 

 

Attachments: via e-mail 
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Russell R. McMurry, P.E., Commissioner 
One Georgia Center  
600 West Peachtree Street, NW  
Atlanta, GA 30308 

 (404) 631-1000 Main Office 

 

 
 

September 23, 2022 

 

Pervaiz Tharani 

Sunoco (Walnut Grove Shopette)  

1700 Highway 138 

Walnut Grove, GA 30209 
 

Re:  GDOT P.I. 0014082 Walton County, GA; Site 1, Facility ID 9147048 
 

Dear Sir/Madam: 

 

The Georgia Department of Transportation (“Department”) has recently screened the proposed 

right-of-way for the referenced project for contamination.  Contamination was found on your 

property.  The report of findings for the property is enclosed for your information.  The 

Department wanted to make you aware of this situation since contamination is reported to the 

Georgia Department of Natural Resources Environmental Protection Division (“GAEPD”). 

 

If you need additional information from this Office, please contact Eugene Utsalo, P.E. at 

eutsalo@dot.ga.gov or (404) 608-4735. 

 

Sincerely, 

   

 

 

Patrick Allen, P.E. 

State Materials Engineer 

 

PA: GEF: EUU 
 
cc:  Eric Duff, State Environmental Administrator 
    Attn: Carla Benton-Hooks, EPM (D3 & D6) 
       Troy Hill, State Right of Way Administrator 
 Eugene Utsalo, P.E., Environmental Branch Chief 
 Steve Burris, Georgia Department of Natural Resources,  
                Environmental Protection Division 
 

Enclosure: (1) 
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